Mission Council Meeting Minutes
Oct 22, 2018 6:30PM

Attendance: Sonia Bodi (elder), Ron Ehresman, Dick Warnecke, Dave Ivaska, May Tchao, Cam Traut, Susan Wilkins, Caryl Weinberg (staff)
Excused: Dave Tilson, Richard Taiwo, Pastor Younan Shiba, Peter Steffen
6:30-7:00 Dinner

Announcements: Cary:

· A new laptop computer was purchased by the office which will be beneficial for all and can be used by mission team

· The Thanksgiving dinner with our First Friends families will be Sat Nov 17.  There will be an activity with Younan for the children after the meal.

· There is currently an ESL. class weekly with approximately 2-3 women from our First Friends families.  Childcare is being provided.  

Christ at the Checkpoint USA conference: Dave Ivaska:  Dave provided a comprehensive written report to the council.   He also shared with us several highlights of his trip and the conference.  Dave was able to visit with Rev. Munther Isaac, who is the pastor of Christmas Lutheran Church in Bethlehem  and they were able to share much about the history of our relationship and the hopes and challenges at our sister church.  
Prayer: We prayed as a group for concerns and praises expressed by partners and members of the council, including health concerns, success  and praises for classes and events both concluded and upcoming.
Updates:

· Strategic plan: specific ideas for mission council:   Focus on our outreach to the community,  everyone being part of the process,  and the need to improve communication even more (it has been a focus for the council already this last year)

· Videos: May Tchao gave us an update on the status of the videos.   She sent a link to everyone on the council so they could view the current ones.  The next one will be on the Congo group, and after that Souper Saturday.  The goal will be to try to do 2 a month.  Need to develop a strategy, will discuss at November meeting.

· Overnight Shelter: First Pres weeks Jan 27-Feb 9.  20 degrees or less will be open.  The long-term goal of the group will be to have it open every night regardless of temperature.

· We will host First Night again this year.  There will be a call for volunteers soon.

· It was approved that the Arts Team move to Worship. 
· A 7-10-day trip is planned to the Holy Land with KK and Pastor Ray in June.  The final brochure should be available this week.  Caryl asked everyone to review the STEM scholarship application and provide suggestions.  Will be reviewed at next month’s meeting. 
Financial updates:    There were no particular items to be approved from the last Mission Budget meeting.  The current pledge numbers and month end statements were reviewed.  The mission budget is currently within budget.  Fourth quarter distributions still need to be made.  The final numbers from Tumekutana are in process.  The mission council will purchase half a table ($750) for the Good News Partners benefit.  If you would like to attend let Caryl or Kelly know.  Caryl expressed that it would help tremendously if the mission director could view the mission accounts in the system to keep track of expenditures in a timelier fashion.  Dave Tilson will request this.   A question was previously raised concerning bequests and if mission receives 20% of these bequests.  Peter Steffen will pose this question to trustees.  A discussion of the budget line item entitled ,Sister Church, took place.  These funds also go to the ministry of Dar Al-Kalima (Bright Stars)  It was proposed by Dave Ivaska and approved unanimously that $2000 be allocated from the carry forward account and be directed to Evangelical Lutheran Christmas Church before the end of the year. For the 2019 budget a discussion will take place to clarify the distribution of funds for this line item.  
Mission Council Partner Evaluations  The following mission partners were reviewed by the subcommittee and recommendations presented to send to the Mission budget team for continued funding for 2019.  

· Roche van Wyk (Learn to Earn) no.change, 
· Graduate Christian Fellowship (Micky Sanchez), no change, 
· Greg and Mari Chimitris (Intervarsity Christen Fellowship) no. change; 
· Jay Sivits ( Intervarsity Christen Fellowship) no change unless she goes part time; 
· Boyds (PCUSA) raise to $3000 if possible to assist Build Congo Schools, 

· Isaac Laudarji (Evangelical Church Winning All) no change, 

· Interfaith Action of Evanston keep the same as we support in many other ways; 

· Zelalem Abebe (IFES) increase if possible to $7000. 
The meeting was closed at 9PM with prayer.

Submitted: Susan Wilkins

